
 

  

 

                                                                   

BULLETIN 
Number 2319        7 September 2022       Volume 50 Issue 15          www.rotaryclublindisfarne.org.au 

This Meeting 
Claire Symons from So Brave – Coping with Breast 

Cancer 
 

Last Meeting 
Sue Hickey - Southern Transformation 

Stakeholder Liaison for UTAS – What the 
UTAS move to the City is all about 

Sue Hickey spoke about how during her time as Mayor of 
Hobart, the University was focusing on centralising its 
operations in the city.   This move had the full backing of the 
12 Southern Tasmanian Councils and the State and Federal 
Governments of the day.  Today, Sue still fully supports the 
transformation. 
 
The current campus at Sandy Bay is not fit-for-purpose, 

requires significant rebuilding and is difficult to access for many people.  Sandy Bay’s 
incline, hillside and ageing buildings make accessibility difficult.  Rebuilding Sandy Bay 
would make it a construction zone for a decade.  Contemporary learning and teaching 
requires connected and collaborative spaces. 
 
One third of the UTAS Southern Campus is already in the City.  Once the move is 
complete, the footprint will be just 5% of the CBD.  Campuses already in the City include: 

- Medical Science – 1,341 students + 810 staff 

- Nursing & Health – 788 students + 42 staff 

- Business & Economics – 2,894 students + 208 staff 

- Marine & Antarctic Studies – 811 students + 197 staff 

- Media School – 440 students + 28 staff 

- Fine Arts – 540 students + 76 staff 

- Creative Arts & Music – 674 students + 80 staff 

In addition, there are already two student accommodation complexes in the CBD, 
housing 906 students & 15 staff. 
 
Sue firmly believes that the CBD move will improve access to higher education for more 
young Tasmanians, stimulate small business in the CBD & invest $550 million into the 
Hobart economy.  Thank you Sue for providing some balance to an emotional debate. 

http://www.rotaryclublindisfarne.org.au/


Update from our President 
 
Thanks to those who manned the BBQ at the Lindisfarne Junior Soccer Club end of 
season presentations last Saturday week.  This was a well organised event, where the 
timing of the team presentations was spaced over the afternoon, meaning there was a 
constant flow of kids, but not an all in rush on the BBQ.  Soccer Club President, Matt 
Combey, was well pleased with our efforts and very appreciative that we could help out 
at short notice.  Who would have thought that kids would want vege burgers?  That was 
the only short fall from this Soccer Club event!  
 
I am writing this early so I can’t comment on the how well the UTAS BBQ set for the 3/9 
has gone.  
 
Speaking of volunteering, I am cc’d on any booking requests for Tommy and there are 
quite a few coming through.  Also, we have a Bunning’s BBQ, Marine & Boot Sale and 
Charity Dinner happening in October.  If you can help at any of these events, please let 
either Ted (BBQ & Tommy), Nigel (Boot Sale) or Margaret (Charity Dinner) know.  
 
We are going to start a more formalised process for planning for the Club’s future.  I want 
to step out of this, so it becomes member focused and driven.  We will have Malcom 
Portwin facilitate this.  Malcolm is from the Sandy Bay Club and has facilitated several 
club planning sessions around the State.  The process from here is that a member survey 
will be distributed soon, followed by Malcom doing a 20 minute presentation at our 
second September meeting.  In the second Wednesday in October, we will have a group 
session at the Bowls Club, also facilitated by Malcolm.  It would be great if you can all 
participate in this.  I can all hear you groaning and given that I have recently gone 
through this process myself for work, I can understand this, however, I would really 
appreciate your full participation, particularly from the newer members to the Club. 
 
Lastly, please use this planning session as an opportunity to define what you want to get 
personally from the Club and also how much you wish to contribute to the Club.  I 
suggest you ask yourself the question whether you are happy just to attend a few 
meetings and help out at a few events a year, or if you want to get more involved with 
Club events, Committees and/or the Board. 
 
President Stephen 
 

  



Clarence Sunrise News 
Upcoming Activities 

• Quiz Night – Saturday 15 October at the Lindisfarne Community Hall – booking info 

out soon.   

 

PROGRAM  - 2022  (Meetings to be held on first and third Wednesdays) 

Date Speaker Topic 

   

7 Sept Claire Symons from So Brave Coping with Breast Cancer 

14 Sept Board Meeting  

21 Sept Georgina Perri – RYLA attendee 
sponsored by RCOL 

Her RYLA experience 

5 October Group 2 Forum  -  Tasmania Golf Club 
– Bob Gordon & Ralph Doedens  

The Supported Affordable Accommodation 
Trust and how it is providing supported 
housing for people with disabilities 

12 October Board Meeting  

19 October Economic Development Office with City 
of Clarence? 

 

29 October Fundraising Dinner at Blundstone 
Arena 

 

9 November Board Meeting  

30 Nov Social Event – RCOL Xmas Dinner  

7 Dec Board Meeting  

14 Dec AGM & Final Meeting for the Year  

18 Jan First Meeting for the New Year – Social 
Event 

 

 

 



MEETING ROSTER 
This Meeting 

 
7 September 

Claire Symons from So 
Brave 

 
Chair:           Susan G 
Reception: Kathy H 
 

Next Meeting 
 

21 September 
Georgina Perri  -  Her 

RYLA Experience 
 

Chair:           TBA 
Reception: Kathy H 
 

Last Meeting 
 

17 August 
Sue Hickey – UTAS 

move to the City 
 

 

 
OPERATIONS UPDATE 

 
 

 

 

Location Date Time What Confirmed Payment

Lindisfarne Soccer Club 27/8/22 14.00-17.00 BBQ Confirmed $1,000

Fahan School 30/9/22 3.3 Tommy Confirmed Hire

Royal Hobart Show TBC Tommy TBC No Charge

MYCT & Boot Sale 9/10/22 09.00-13.00 BBQ Confirmed Share

Myer Xmas Pagent Nov 10:30 Tommy TBC No Charge

Bothwell 19/11/2022 1000-1400 Tommy TBC Hire

Bothwell 20/11/2022 1000-1400 Tommy TBC Hire

Claremont Billy Cart Derby 27/11/22 1000 Tommy Confirmed TBA

Norske Skog TBC Tommy

Med Prac Xmas Party -Ouse 4/12/2022 Day Tommy Confirmed Hire

Steves Swim School 11/12/22 1200- 1500 Tommy Confirmed Hire

Tas Fire Xmas Party TBA 1200-1300 BBQ TBC FOC



 

THEY SAY THAT LAUGHTER IS THE BEST MEDICINE! 
(with thanks to Members of the Club for sharing these via social media or email) 

 

 

 

 


